



GPO Box 3131 Canberra ACT 2601

23 Marcus Clarke Street Canberra ACT 2601

> tel: (02) 6243 1111 fax: (02) 6243 1199

www.accc.gov.au

Our Ref: C2009/1323 Contact Officer: Monica Bourke Contact Phone: 02 6243 1351

4 February 2010

<Address>

Dear <Salutation>

Re: Exclusive Dealing Notifications lodged by Brisbane International Speedway Pty Ltd, Murray Bridge Sporting Car Club & Motorcycle Club Incorporated and Premier Speedway Club Warrnambool Pty Ltd (N94032-N94034) – PRE-DECISION CONFERENCE

Premier Speedway Club Warrnambool has requested that the Australian Competition & Consumer Commission (the ACCC) convene a conference in relation to the draft notices issued by the ACCC on 28 January 2010 proposing to revoke notifications N94032-N94034.

A copy of the notifications and draft notices can be found on the ACCC's website www.accc.gov.au/ExclusiveDealingRegister>.

A pre-decision conference provides a valuable opportunity for applicants and interested parties to make oral submissions to the ACCC about its draft notices.

The ACCC will hold the conference on **Monday 22 February 2010 at 1.30pm AEDT**. An ACCC Commissioner will chair the conference. The conference will be held at the ACCC's Melbourne office. The Melbourne office is located at Level 35, The Tower, 360 Elizabeth Street, Melbourne Central, Melbourne. Video links may be available from ACCC offices in other capital cities if necessary.

Under the *Trade Practices Act 1974* (the Act), the conference may be attended by the applicant and other interested parties. If you wish to attend, you must notify the ACCC of your intention by **cob Monday 15 February 2010** and briefly indicate why you or your company or organisation has an interest in the matter. Notifications must be in writing and may be provided to Monica Bourke on <u>monica.bourke@accc.gov.au</u> or by facsimile on 02 6243 1211.

You should provide details of a contact name, telephone number, mailing address and, if possible, a facsimile number or e-mail address so that you can be notified of any late changes to conference arrangements. You should also nominate if you wish to attend by video conference and the capital city which is most suitable. Only parties who notify their intention to attend will receive further correspondence regarding the holding of the conference.

I would note that, while conference participants may bring outside legal or other professional advisers to assist them, the Act prohibits these advisers from participating in conference discussions.

Attached for your information are procedures usually followed at pre-decision conferences.

Alternatively, if you do not wish to attend the conference but wish to make a written submission in response to the draft notices, as outlined in our letter dated 28 January 2010, you may lodge a submission by 19 February 2010.

A copy of this letter has been placed on the ACCC's public register. If you require any further information in regard to the conference please do not hesitate to contact Monica Bourke on (02) 6243 1351.

Yours sincerely

Dr Richard Chadwick General Manager

Adjudication Branch